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26th March 2025 

Mr Martin Daly, TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 

RE: PQ7311/25 
To ask the Minister for Health if the minister will provide an update on plans to reinstate 
Primary Care Psychology Service in Castlerea, Co. Roscommon 

Dear Deputy Daly 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Representation which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  I have examined the 
matter and the following outlines the position. 

Thank you for your correspondence regarding the vacant Psychology Assistant role covering 
Castlerea and surrounding areas in the Primary Care Psychology service in Roscommon. 

We’d like to acknowledge your appreciation of the service over the last ten years and your concerns 
about the impact that the absence of this service in the last 18 months is having on the local 
community.  

These concerns have been discussed at a senior level. If any developments arise in this regard we 
will be in touch accordingly. 

I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries please 
contact me. 

Yours Sincerely 

_________________ 
Mary O’ Halloran 
Head of Primary Care Services 
Galway, Mayo & Roscommon 


